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June 7, 2019 

 
 
Planning Commission  
Attn:  Jonas Ionin 
1650 Mission Street, Ste. 400 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
On June 3, 2019, the Land Use and Transportation Committee AMENDED, AMENDMENT OF THE 
WHOLE BEARING SAME TITLE the following proposed legislation: 
 

File No.  190590-2 
 

Ordinance amending the Planning Code and Business and Tax Regulations Code to 
authorize the addition of an Accessory Dwelling Unit in the construction of a new single-
family home or multi-family building; clarifying the ministerial approval process and 
creating an expedited Board of Appeals process for certain Accessory Dwelling Units in 
single-family homes meeting specific requirements; amending the requirements of the 
discretionary approval process under which property owners must subject certain 
Accessory Dwelling Units to the Rent Ordinance; affirming the Planning Department’s 
determination under the California Environmental Quality Act; making findings of 
consistency with the General Plan and the eight priority policies of Planning Code, Section 
101.1; and adopting findings of public necessity, convenience, and welfare under Planning 
Code, Section 302. 
 

The proposed ordinance is being transmitted pursuant to Planning Code, Section 302(b), for public 
hearing and recommendation.  The ordinance is pending before the Land Use and Transportation 
Committee and will be scheduled for hearing upon receipt of your response. 

 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

        
 By:  Erica Major, Assistant Clerk 
        Land Use and Transportation Committee 
 
c: John Rahaim, Director 
 Scott Sanchez, Acting Deputy Zoning Administrator 

Corey Teague, Zoning Administrator 
 Lisa Gibson, Environmental Review Officer 
 Devyani Jain, Deputy Environmental Review Officer 
 AnMarie Rodgers, Director of Citywide Planning 
 Dan Sider, Director of Executive Programs 
 Aaron Starr, Manager of Legislative Affairs 
 Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning 
 Laura Lynch, Environmental Planning 




















































